REPORT 1995 March 13

BURNABY CITY OF

TO:

MAYOR AND COUNCILLORS

FROM:

KUSHIRO CUP SELECTION COMMITTEE

SUBJECT: KUSHIRO CUP AWARD TO "1994 OUTSTANDING CITIZEN"

RECOMMENDATIONS:

THAT Mrs. Donna Nosella be selected to receive the "1994 1. OUTSTANDING CITIZEN" award for her outstanding volunteer service on the Burnaby Hospital Auxilliary and her countless hours of work in the Burnaby Hospital Thrift Shop and with Aubrey School P.T.A., Burnaby Mountain Scouts, Guides and Brownies and the Burnaby Museum.

THAT the following citizens, having been strongly 2. recommended, receive awards for their outstanding activities in Burnaby, to be presented at the City Appreciation Dinner on 1995 March 17:

> Mr. Gary Morrey Runners-up: Mrs. Gerd Evans

REPORT

Nominations for Burnaby's "1994 OUTSTANDING CITIZEN" were invited through articles in the Burnaby Now, The Burnaby News and Information Burnaby.

Six submissions were received and reviewed by the Selection Committee appointed by Council. The Committee, after due consideration, selected Mrs. Donna Noseila as their recommended choice to receive the Kushiro Cup as the "1994 OUTSTANDING CITIZEN" of Burnaby.

> - CITY MANAGER DESIGNATE :-COPY

One of Donna Noseila's most meaningful roles is as a "Pink Lady" for the Burnaby Hospital Auxiliary. In 1994, Donna was awarded the "8,000 Hours of Service" Pin by the Burnaby Hospital Auxiliary and was recognized for her 28 years of loyal and dedicated volunteer service. She completed her term as President of Burnaby Hospital's Thrift Shop in 1994 and is credited with promoting and significantly increasing sales in the Thrift Shop which allowed the Auxiliary to purchase much needed equipment for Burnaby Hospital. Donna still finds time to volunteer her service at the Thrift Shop on a regular basis.

Donna and her husband, Serg have resided in Burnaby since 1959 and raised their family (which now includes 6 grandchildren), spending countiess volunteer hours with the Aubrey School P.T.A. and the Burnaby Mountain Scouts, Guides and Brownies. Donna also took an active role as a volunteer with the Burnaby Village Museum when it was first built. One of her favourite activities was to be the school marm, helping the many elementary school children envision what it would be like to be a student in Burnaby's early days. Although she is no longer an active volunteer, she continues to support the Museum through various donations of historical items.

Respectfully submitted,

KUSHIRO CUP SELECTION COMMITTEE

Councillor Doug Evans Councilior Doreen Lawson Councilior Doug Drummond